Date: April 2, 2018

Location: Hampton Inn, Victor

Host Club: Newark

Lt. Governor Martin Toombs called the meeting to order.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said and PLt Gov. David Jacobus lead the prayer.

The Governor's Dinner will take place on April 14, 2018. Reservations are due on April 10th. Please turn your checks in to Marty. Governor Candace will be staying at the Double Tree Inn. PLG Jordan Neuringer will provide transportation for her.

The Golisano Dinner is currently being worked on.

Rates to attend Las Vegas will go up on the 6th. The delegate deadline is April 30th.

Canandaigua, Newark, and Brighton clubs received awards for their work during 2016-17.

Treasurer Joyce Marble gave her report.

Marty made a motion to purchase event ads. Past PLG John made a motion to accept, DPG Doreen seconded it, and all were in favor.

Division Secretary Meghan Molloy took roll call of the clubs: Brighton-2, Canandaigua-6, Farmington-Victor-2, Geneva-3, Honeoye Falls-Mendon-2, Lakeshore-Rochester-3, Newark-2, Palmyra-Macedom-3, Penfield-Perinton-2, Penn Yan-3, Seneca Falls-Waterloo-3, Webster-6.

Circle K Lt. Gov. Rebecca Lopez attended the meeting and spoke about her work. She has been active for four years-two in Key Club and two in Circle K. She reported that Lt. Governor of the Seneca Division is increasing communication between Circle K and the adult clubs in an effort to get more young people to join Kiwanis. The International Convention will be taking place from July 4-6 in Las Vegas. Club members are encouraged to sponsor student members. The cost is \$150 per night for the hotel stay and flights run from \$300-\$400.

Roberta made a motion to approve the minutes from February 2018. Past Lt. Governor Phil seconded it and all were in favor.

One Minute Reports were given.

Division Chair Reports were given:

Child Protection: Lt Governor Marty gave the report for Christine. Every club needs to do a child protection train per year. Christine and Marty can provide training.

Golisano Hospital: PLG John Hanratty gave thanks to those who worked on the Miracle Mile for the Golisano Children's Hospital. MaryAnn Gallagher of Canandaigua, PLTG Doreen. LG Marty, and Chris Mitchell raised \$1487. The Victor Key Club raised \$181. The Brighton Aktion Club raised \$334. Mike Lovell of Penfield raised \$374. Brighton raised \$1000.

Kamp Kiwanis: PLG Jordan Neuringer reported that Kamp Kiwanis clean-up with take place on May 19th. Volunteers are needed. Breakfast and lunch will be provided. This year they are encouraging everyone to use the online applications. Paper applications will still be available but will be used sparingly.

Pediatric Lyme Disease: DPG Doreen reported that new pins will be available for \$5.00 each. They were designed by Circle K.

Pull Tabs: PLt Gov. Dave is collecting pull tabs. If you have some to turn in he will take them.

Possible new meeting places were discussed. Flaherty's in Macedon was mentioned. LG Marty will look into it.

The election of next year's Lt. Governor was conducted by Past Lt. Gov. Jordan Neuringer. Nominations were opened at the February meeting. Roger Awe from Webster was nominated. Deb made a motion to accept Roger as the 2019 Lt. Governor, DPG Doreen seconded it and all were in favor. LPG Jordan opened the floor for a nominee for LG Elect. No nomination was made. It will be made at the meeting in June.

LGE Roger won the 50/50 and donated the proceeds to Golisano Children's Hospital.

The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will take place on June 11, 2018.

Respectfully Submitted,

Meghan Molloy

Division Secretary

Brighton: Brighton K-Family Wall Art Painting will take place on April 11th at CP Rochester. Aktion, Key, Circle K, and Brighton created a multi canvass wall art installation for the domestic violence center. The Al Lewis Spaghetti Dinner will be on May 15th from 4:30 to 700pm at the BHS cafeteria. It will benefit Brighton High School's Scholarship Program. Tickets are \$8.00 for adults, \$5.00 for children. The 3rd Annual Food Truck Fundraiser will take place on June 7th from 4:30-8:30 at the BHS parking lot. Eleven food trucks will be there along with community activities.

Canandaigua: The Canandaigua Classic Antique Show & Sale took place on Feb. 11th at the Finger Lakes Gaming and Racetrack. Several Kiwanians volunteered to help and raised money that will benefit scholarships and grants totaling \$6K for arts and cultural non-profits. The Chef's Challenge took place on March 11th at King's Catering. They had 30 food and beverage vendors. 350 people came out to participate and they raised \$11k. The Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be on April 24th at the Canandaigua Middle School Grounds and Auditorium. Kiwanians will hide 9000 eggs. After the egg hunt the club will give out 30 bikes donated by Kiwanians and local businesses to winners.

Farmington-Victor: Trivia Pursuit was held on January 27th at St. Patrick's Church. Profits benefited Relay for Life. Evening of Great Taste took place on February 3rd at the Ravenwood Golf Club. The profits will be given out at their "Spirit of Giving Dinner." Addiction 101 was held on February 1st at Victor Early Childhood Building Auditorium. Ontario County organized the event and Kiwanis, Rotary, and the Lion's Club sponsored the event. The 29th Annual Senior Citizen's Dinner took place on March 10th at St. Patrick's Church. Corned Beef and Cabbage was free to all senior citizens in Farmington and Victor.

Geneva: The Easter Egg Hunt-Salvation Army Meet and Greet was held and benefited the Boys and Girls Club. Two possible new members attended. April 7th will be the Annual Chicken barbecue. Four new members will attend.

Honeyoe Falls-Mendon: In March the club created a new business directory for members. MMOD was on March 24th.

Lakeshore-Rochester: A \$2500 Raffle will take place at the Dolomite Lodge at 1600 Jackson Road, Penfield, NY 14526 on May 21st. A flier will be sent to clubs with times and details.

Newark: Aktion Club Beat the Winter Blues Beach Party & Dance will be held on March 7th, location TBA. They would like other Aktion clubs to join. Call Roberta at 315-573-5234. The Annual Peanut Sale will run from May-June. Call or email Roberta at rcolaci2@rochester.rr.com. One case of 100 airline size packets of peanuts for \$30. "Skip a Meal" is now "Dine for a Cause" and will be held in April, TBA. It will be at Roberta's house at 201 Wood Lane, Newark, NY. It will be \$10.00 for ziti, meatballs, sausage, salad, bread, and dessert.

Penn Yan: Saturday April 7th the Keuka College Circle K has a service project at the library doing a reading and craft hour with the book "Rainbow Fish." On Sunday April 8th the Springtime Swingtime afternoon with Southern Tier All-Star Jazz Band at the Penn Yan Moose Lodge from 2-5pm. \$12.00 per ticket. On April 22nd Penn Yan Kiwanis and Keuka College Circle K will participate in local event "Celebrate Service. Celebrate Yates." BBQ will be May 5th.

Palmyra-Macedon: The Newborn Baby Project will take place in March at the Newark Hospital. The club provides premies and newborns with outfits. The Euchre Tournament will take place on April 15th from

1:30-5pm at the Log Cabin Restaurant. Advanced ticket sales will be priced at \$25 for one or 4 for \$80. Prices at the door will be \$30 and \$100. Clean-up Day-Earth Day will be on April 22nd at Route 31 in Macedon.

Seneca Falls-Waterloo: Annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on March 24th at the Seneca Falls Community Center. A Chicken Barbecue will be held on April 14th at 5 Star Bank in Waterloo. Seneca Falls-Waterloo 80th Anniversary Dinner will be on May 18th at the Gould Hotel in Seneca Falls. The Literacy Volunteers Spelling Bee will be at the Waterloo High School on April 14th. Club members will participate for Seneca County Literacy Volunteers.

Webster: The Mid-Winter Conference & Kamp Kiwanis Gala was in February and March in Albany & Long Island. Four members attended. MMOD was in March at the Eastview Mall. The club participated with the State Road K Kids to accept donations for the Golisano Children's Hospital. The Annual Easter Egg Hunt was on March 31st at Webster Parks & Recreation. They had over 5000 eggs for children ranging in age from infant-10 years to collect and redeem for prizes.